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          The           November 2021 

        BANDSPREAD 
                   OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE WABASH VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO ASSOCIATION, INC. 

 

 
November Club Meeting 

November 5, 2021 (Friday) 

Salvation Army Headquarters 

Terre Haute, 234 South 8th Street across from the new Terre Haute 

Police Station (Old Tribune-Star building) Parking in the rear of the 

building 

7:00 PM 

Program: Salvation Army Team Emergency Radio 

Network 

SATERN  

Nominating Committee Report 

 

No ZOOM available for this meeting 
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Illinois QSO Party 

Dave N9FMD 

The Illinois QSO Party is now in the rear view mirror, and it was a blast. The WVARA group met at the 

Ed Sees farm, north of Dennison, IL, with the communications trailer and a handful of operators. We 

erected a 40 meter “NVIS” antenna and an 80 meter dipole. We were limited to a single transmitter on the 

air at a time, by contest rules, and that radio was kept quite busy. 

We made a total of 304 contacts, resulting in a score of 25,326. We worked a total of 22 states, and 45 

Illinois counties. The contest location was on the county lines of Edgar and Clark counties, so stations 

talking to us got credit for both counties. It will be some time before the scores for all participants are 

posted. 

Now work begins for the 2022 contest. 

2021 Illinois QSO Party 
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Dr. Elmer 
Submitted by Dave, N9FMD 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Dr. Elmer 

Q. When I use my portable HT in the house I plug a power supply into the household socket, and use that 

to power the radio. People have been complaining that my signal includes a strong “buzz” when I do that, 

but not when I use the battery pack. What is the problem? 

A. This is quite easy to solve, and is more common than many people think. The problem is caused by the 

wall-mount power supply. In some cases by a lack of filtering, and in others by a lack of capacity, and 

sometimes both. 

If your radio requires 12 vdc from an external source, most small plug-in transformers do not include 

filtering capacitors to remove the 60 Hz hum, so that is passed through to your audio. You might not hear 

this noise yourself, because the radio draws very little current on receive. But when transmitting the 

current demand could easily exceed 2 amps, and greatly exceed the capacity of the power supply. 

You could have better results if you use the power supply to charge a battery pack, then operate the radio 

from the batteries. 

The problem will eventually repeat itself, as the rechargeable batteries reach the point of no longer 

holding a charge, even when recharged overnight. At this point the batteries not only fail to take a charge 

but also fail to filter the power supply. They are ready for replacement. 

Another solution is to use a good-quality power supply designed to power your radio. Such units as 

Astron, Jetstream and others will provide good quality power and operate your station for many years. 

Dave, N9FMD 
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From the November 2010 Bandspread 
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Please complete the following information to update the Club’s records and allow 

more notifications and communications, and to determine new activities for 2021 and 
beyond. 

Name ________________________________________ Call___________________ 

License Class _____________Years Licensed _______ QCWA Member ______ 

(Yes or No) 

Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________ State ______ Zip ______________ 

Home Telephone No. ______________________________ 

Cell Phone No.: ___________________________________ 

E-Mail: _____________________________________________________________ 

WVARA Member in 2020 Yes ______ No ______ 

ARRL Member in 2020 Yes _____ No _______ 

Do you belong to any other ARRL or Amateur Radio groups? 

What programs and activities would you like to see in 2021? 
_____________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________ 

What would you think of having fund raising campaign for the Club, or would you 

just like to donate $25.00 directly to the club? What do you think would be good 

fundraisers for the Club? 
_____________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________
___________________________________ 
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   THE BANDSPREAD is the official publication of the 

      Wabash Valley Amateur Radio Association, Inc. 

      Organized in 1927 as a nonprofit public service 

      organization it was affiliated with the ARRL on 

      April 5 1934. 
 

Board of Directors: 

    President:                 Leroy Sedgwick-AC9NF 

    Vice-President:        Matt Tinker – AA9XA 

    Secretary:                 Andy Whitt – AC9SW 

    Treasurer:                 Ray Andrews - K9DUR 

    Trustee:                    Jerry Cockrell - W9GWC 

    Past President:         Joe Cloutier – KC9JAC 

    Past President:         Steve Farrington – K9TA 
 

Publications: 

    Bandspread Editor:  Jerry Cockrell – W9GWC 

    Bandspread Facilitator:  Dave Littlejohn - N9FMD 
 

  Submissions: e-mail the editor at 

     bandspread@w9uuu.org  or mail to 

     P.O Box 10081, Terre Haute, IN 47808-0081 
 

Webmaster:                Ray Andrews - K9DUR 

    Contact the webmaster at webmaster@w9uuu.org to 

    join our list server or if you have a problem receiving  

    the  eBandspread.  Visit us on the web at 
    www.W9UUU.org. 
 

Sunday Night Net Manager: John VanSandt - N9YRX 

 
 
 

Dues 

2021-2022 

$30.00 

Please pay now 
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WABASH VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

Please complete this form and include it with your dues. You may return this application in person or mail to: 
 

WABASH VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO ASSOCIATION, INC. 

P.O. BOX 10081 

TERRE HAUTE, IN 47801 

Name: __________________________________________________ Call: ____________ License Class _________      

 

Address ______________________________________________ City _________________________ State ____ Zip ____________ 

 

Phone (      ) _____-________   E-mail address ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date of Birth (Mo/Dy/Yr)  ____/____/____  Year first licensed ________ Year of last WVARA membership _______   

 

New Member? [ ] ARRL member?[ ] ARES member? [ ]          QCWA member?[ ]             RACES member?[ ]  

 

This newsletter will come to you by e-mail in .pdf format unless you specifically request a paper copy below. We 

encourage you to choose the electronic version because:  1. It costs the Club less to produce and deliver it; and 2. In 

the electronic version, the pictures are in color and it arrives earlier! Of course, you can still make a paper copy of it 

on your printer, if you wish.  

 

If you are applying for a family membership please list below the licensed family members [living at home] that you 
wish to include. 
Name: _______________________________________________ Call: ____________ License Class __________ 
ARRL?[ ] 
  
Name: _______________________________________________ Call: ____________ License Class __________ 
ARRL? [ ] 
Please add $7 per family member above to the Single rate below.  To include ARRL membership, see a current QST 
for the amount. 
Dues options: Single ($30)      Family (Single + $7 per family member.    Add ARRL membership  Total pmt.  
$_______________ 
Note: 1. Payments made Sept. - Dec. apply to membership for the following year. ARRL also has a family membership program as 
well. See QST. 
 

*Club gets a rebate from the ARRL! 

NOTICE: All members must submit to a criminal background check as a condition of membership. 
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Bulletin Board 

 

WVARA VE Testing  

(Walk-ins Welcome)  

Terre Haute, Indiana    
2nd Saturday of every month (except March)   
9:30 A.M., Indiana time  
Vigo County YMCA, 951 Dresser Drive, Terre Haute, IN (South end of Fairbanks Park) 
For further info contact:  
Ray Andrews, K9DUR: 812-236-6522 
 
 

Terre Haute Radio Club 
VE Testing  

(Walk-ins Welcome)  

Terre Haute, Indiana 
2nd Thursday of every month  
7:00 P.M., Indiana time 
Storage Solutions South 
5457 South State Road 63 
(just south of the prison) 
 
For further info contact Ginger Monastyrski, WB9ZHC at 812-243-9052 or WB9ZHC@yahoo.com 
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